
77' . DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
JACKSONVILLE DISTRICT CORPS OF ENGINEERS

P.O. BOX 4970

JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32232-0019

REPLY TO DEC 10 2009
ATTENTION OF

Regulatory Division
SAJ-2009-02417(IP-MLC)

Mr. Ryan Whited
Chief, Environmental Projects Branch 2
Division of Site and Environmental Reviews
Office of New Reactors
Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington D.C. 20555-0001

Dear Mr. Whited:

This letter is written in reference to your correspondence
dated November 25, 2009, in which you requested the U.S. Army
Corps of Engineers (Corps) to become a cooperating agency during
the review of the combined license application at Turkey Point
to construct Units 6 & 7. The Corps agrees to become a
cooperating agency with the Nuclear Regulatory Commission.

The application has been assigned Corps file number SAJ-
2009-02417, and the project has been assigned to Ms. Megan
Clouser. Should you have any questions, please contact her at
the letterhead address or by telephone (305) 526-7182, by fax
(305) 526-7184 or by e-mail at Megan.L.Clouser@usace.army.mil.

Thank you for your support of our joint Memorandum of

Understanding, dated September 12, 2008. The Corps Jacksonville
District Regulatory Division looks forward to working in tandem
with your agency. Should you have any additional questions,
please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Donald W. Kinard
Chief, Regulatory Division


